Hawaii State Committee of Blind Vendors

Facilities Sub-Committee Meeting
Friday, December 28, 2012
Page 4

[image: image1.png]



(.(…(.(((.(((.      

((.(...((..(.(.(
..(.(.(.(.(.(.(.
	HO`OPONO
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	REHABILITATION CENTER FOR THE BLIND  AND VISUALLY IMPAIRED
	PHONE:  (808) 586-5283  ( FAX: (808) 586-4143

	STATE OF HAWAII DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES

	1901 BACHELOT STREET, HONOLULU, HAWAII  96817


M I N U T E S

FACILITIES SUB-COMMITTEE MEETING of the HAWAII STATE COMMITTEE OF BLIND VENDORS

DATE:

Friday, December 28, 2012
PLACE:
Ho`opono Conference Room, 1901 Bachelot Street, Honolulu, HI  96817

PRESENT:

1. Sub-Committee:  Don Patterson and Ted Chinn
2. Members:  Stan Young, Dane Alani and Kyle Aihara
3. Ho’opono Staff:  VFS Kat Fujimoto
4. Guest:  Joaquin Luna
CALL TO ORDER:
There being a quorum present, the meeting was called to order at 2:01 p.m.  SC Chair Don acknowledged the rules of engagement.

OLD BUSINESS:
1. Updates on Potential New Facilities:  
a. Pearl Harbor Buildings #167 and #2:  Don and VFS Kat visited location for a future vending stand.  VFS reported that construction is scheduled to start in mid-February.  There will be plumbing, no grease trap and no hood, wet/dry stand with a 2-compartment sink.
b. NOAA:  No updates.
c. FBI Building:  VFS Kat reported that 1 snack and 1 beverage vending machines are being installed for starters.
d. Handi-Van Headquarters:  This site will be included with other City & County properties to be surveyed to determine feasibility.
e. City Rail:  City & County has initially denied request for installation of vending machines due to safety.  The committee will monitor and follow-up for action after release of federal  monies to fund project at which time they will invoke the Act due to federal funding. 

2. Report on Visits to Vendors to See What Facility Needs Are:  VFS Kat reported that BEP Trainer Kyle has been visiting facilities, beginning with downtown facilities to see what the needs are.
3. Discussion on Closing of Marginal Facilities:  It’s the consensus of the committee to keep open for further discussion.
NEW BUSINESS:
1. Maintenance of Equipment Purchased with Funds other than the Randolph Sheppard Revolving Account:  Following discussion, Don moved that before a piece of equipment is purchased, whether purchased individually or under group services, it must be justified and approved by the BEP program.  Ted seconded and the motion carried by unanimous voice vote.
2. Handling Repair Calls:
a. Making Repair Calls When a Specialist is not Available:  Current procedures allow vendors to call service company directly for normal repairs if specialist is not available.
b. Discussion on Vendor’s Employees Making Repair Calls to Ho’opono:  It was the consensus that the employee should notify the vendor and the vendor calls for repair.
c. Making Calls When Ho’opono is Closed:  Current procedures allow vendors to call service company directly when Ho’opono is closed and the vendors are advised to contact Ho’opono as soon as possible to make them aware of any service.
NEXT MEETING:
To be announced.
ADJOURNMENT: 
There being no further business to discuss, Don adjourned the meeting at 3:10 p.m.
Transcribed by:
MJ Andres, ES Secretary
